
Elementary School Building Committee

September 13, 2010

7PM 

Center School Cafeteria
Attendees:
ESBC: Craig Martin, Ellen Sturgis, Amy Hastings, Stephen Quinn, Charlie Kern, Gary Bernklow, Greg Irvine (7:15PM), Lynn Colletti


CMS: Paul Griffin, Neil Joyce, Scott Lubker

SMMA: Lorraine Finnegan

Audience: Ellen Oliver, Bill Byron.

VOTE: Gary motioned to accept the August 9th minutes as submitted. Stephen seconded. Approved with one abstention by Lynn. 6-0-1.

Construction Schedule update: Paul reported that construction is continuing with work on footings, foundations and utilities. 

Lorraine reported that the Certificate of Substantial Completion for Phase 1A was given.

Project Manager (CMS) update:
Paul: Claim from Stella to pay for flood and earthquake insurance, since the Contract, that the General Contractor (GC) bid on, is interpreted to state that the GC is to provide $10 million for flood and insurance combined. A201. § 11.1.1.6 Builder’s Risk/Installation Floater/Stored Materials. Paragraphs A and B.: “Unless otherwise specified in this Contract, the limits for earthquake and flood shall be the lesser of the Contract Price or $10,000,000.”  MSBA has since clarified that they intended this to be two separate policies.

VOTE: Ellen motioned to authorize Paul to write a letter to MSBA to take responsibility for the Change Order which will cover the difference in cost for the two separate policies. ($10 million for flood insurance and $10 million for earthquake insurance). Craig seconded. Unanimous approval.

Paul: 1,000 cubic yards (cy) rock and ledge excavation was included in the Project. Project to date has 4,118.4 cy excavated. (The borings and test pits did not reveal this much ledge.) GC gave unit price of $16/cy in their contract, when their subcontractor will cost them $32/cy to excavate. Although the lower rate was given in the GC’s base bid, the higher cost/cy is closer to prevailing rates. The GC could have use the higher rate for the additional excavation in their base bid without affecting their base bid being the lowest bid.

VOTE: Ellen motioned for town council advice, if town counsel rejects additional cost, then CMS will renegotiate with Stella and order a CCD (construction change directive).  If  Town Counsel agrees with contractor, CMS will come back to committee to vote on a new rate. Gary seconded. Unanimous approval.

Paul: Informed ESBC that the initial bond on roofer was not made out to town, therefore this bond will be retracted and a new bond will be made out to town. There will be a one week gap on bond for roofer.

Paul distributed Proposed Change Order (PCO) list. Proposed Change Orders 1.2, 3.2, 4, 5, 6.3 and 7.  All PCO’s will be coming out of construction contingency, not owner’s contingency. The list distributed is summarized as follows:

PCO
1.2 
Wetland Flagging – Hay Bales

7/16/2010
$985

PCO
3.2  
Existing Fire Dumpster


8/27/2010
$13,100

PCO
4   
Architectural/Structural Modification

8/22/2010
$4,771

PCO
5   
Builders Risk Insurance


8/23/2010
$5,299

PCO
6.3 
Wetland Mitigation



9/13/2010
$46,521

PCO
7 
Rock Removal




8/30/2010
$99,776

Paul is tracking who initiated all Change Orders. 

There was discussion on the wetlands issue stemming from a surveyor error, but with such a constricted site a different configuration of the building would have been unlikely. No Change Order (CO) for redesign fees, only CO’s for additional site work not included in the Contract.

PCO# 4 - Architectural/Structural Modification is a result of an incorrect window dimension on the exterior elevations of the Contract Documents. SMMA has requested unit rates to verify cost. 

VOTE: Ellen motioned for wetland mitigation CO not to exceed $46, 521. Craig seconded. Unanimous.

VOTE: Ellen motioned to approve CO# 1.2 for Wetland Flagging and Hay Bales in the amount of $985 and CO# 3.2 for the removal of Existing Fire Dumpster in the amount of $13,000. Gary seconded. Unanimous approval.

VOTE: Craig motioned to approve Payment Requisition #3 $543,562.70 subject to Paul receiving and approving monthly prerequisites from Stella (GC). Gary seconded. Unanimous approval. 

Paul: Topsoil update. 4,000 cy total to remove. 1500 cy has gone to Applefield Farm. 500 cy can go to the cemetery. There is 2,000 cy additional loom that won’t be needed on site. Craig has been given the authority by the Board of Selectmen (BOS) to direct additional loom off-site as necessary. 

Based upon a Request for Information (RFI) from Stella, Paul consulted with the Attorney General (AG) for clarification. The electrical contractors, Annese, have Class E subcontractors as a part of their contract. They carried Signet, but Signet has been debarred and decertified. AG’s opinion is that Annese cannot sign with that contractor. Annese is willing to go out and find another contractor or do it himself. AG recommends that we vote and send a letter to Annese not to sign Signet. If Annese wants to do the Class E work, then he has to provide his qualifications to the Architect.

VOTE: Amy motioned to have Paul write a letter to authorize Annese to substitute   Class E work with some other appropriate contractor at the Contract price. Stephen seconded. Unanimous approval.

Paul: Joe Stella was reserving his right to come back for additional time. The Contract states that once you issue a Change Order, those items are settled then. Paul asked town counsel, Chris Petrini, who found cases in favor of the Contract. Paul will send a letter to Stella based on town counsel’s advice. 

Architect update: 

RFIs, submittals and MA-CHPs documentation are underway for review. An elevator substitution is being discussion with Bill Spratt. 

Enrollment projections discussion:

ESBC discussed whether it makes sense to add on the four “future” classrooms now, while the cost might be more efficient during construction.

Gary did an analysis of previous enrollment projections compared to the actual enrollment #s. The enrollment projections were by NESDEC and appear to be on the decline. Stow birth rates were charted and appear to be on a slight overall decline since 1997, with spikes upward in 2004 and 2009.

Since new construction is a variable in this study, Amy did a spot study on two new developments (Sylvan Drive and Trefry Lane) and found that there are 11 children out of the 33 new homes since 2005 who are not in the schools (pre-school age), nor born in Stow, therefore may not be represented in the enrollment study. This represents 30% of new home development, but it’s only based upon 33 new homes. The information was not significant enough make a difference at this time.

Based upon the enrollment projections, the ESBC cannot justify adding the new classrooms at this time. 

Paul also explained that MSBA’s Paul Fowkes is not supportive of adding four new classrooms and reported that they will make an effort to block it. Charlie will update the BOS on this issue.

The ESBC will not add a warrant to ask for additional classrooms at this time based upon current data. 

Town issues/responsibilities relating to project:  No issues.
Communications: correspondence; public update

Ellen: Received email from Kevin Keenen. 

Fundraising report: Greta sent a letter to MSBA for fundraising matching commitment clarification. 

New Business/Old Business:

Greg reported changes in pick-up drop-off at Pompo and Center to facilitate movement and safety.

Public Comment: None

Next meeting/adjourn:

Second Monday is a holiday, therefore next meeting will be October 4th at 7PM in the Town Building.

Meeting ended at 8:44PM. 

VOTE: Craig motioned to adjourn. Stephen seconded. Unanimous approval.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Amy Hastings
Amended and approved 10/4/10


